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Office of Superintendent of Schools     September 27, 2018 
Board Meeting of October 10, 2018 
 
         
Office of School Facilities 
Jaime G. Torrens, Chief Facilities Officer 
 
 
SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO AMEND AGREEMENT WITH 

STONEHENGE CONSTRUCTION, L.L.C., TO REFLECT THE 
COMPANY’S CHANGE IN PRINCIPAL RESPONSIBLE TO 
THE BOARD FOR CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT AT-RISK 
MISCELLANEOUS, CONTINUING CONTRACT SERVICES 

 
 
COMMITTEE:   FACILITIES AND CONSTRUCTION 
 
LINK TO STRATEGIC 
BLUEPRINT:   EFFECTIVE AND SUSTAINABLE BUSINESS PRACTICES 
 
Stonehenge Construction, L.L.C. (Stonehenge), was commissioned by the Board on 
August 15, 2018, for a Sheltered, Small Business Enterprise, Construction Management 
at-Risk Miscellaneous, continuing Agreement.  Stonehenge has submitted documentation 
regarding a change in Principal Responsible to the Board.  The firm has certified that this 
change in Principal from Alejandro Duart to Manuel Quintana will have no effect on the 
management, staffing, insurance or administration of their agreement with the Board, on 
any related projects or services.  All other terms, conditions and fees of the Agreement 
remain unchanged. 
 
Should the Board approve this request, the agreement with Stonehenge will be amended 
to replace Alejandro Duart’s name with Manuel Quintana’s name as Principal Responsible 
to the Board. 
 
 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDED: That The School Board of Miami-Dade County, Florida, 

authorize an amendment to the Agreement with Stonehenge 
Construction, L.L.C., to reflect the company’s change in 
Principal Responsible to the Board for Construction 
Management at-Risk Miscellaneous, continuing contract 
services. 
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